

#### **Licensing Act 2003**

#### REPRESENTATION FORM FROM OTHER PERSONS

This representation is made by an 'Other Person' in respect of the premises to be licensed as detailed below (see note 1 attached):

Your name	
Organisation name/name of body you represent (if appropriate)	
Postal and email address	
Contact telephone number	
Contact telephone number	

Name of the premises you are making a	THE NEW INN, LUDGATE STREET,	
representation about	TUTBURY, DE13 9NG.	
Address of the premises you are making a representation about.	AS ABOVE.	

Your representation must relate to one of the four Licensing Objectives (see note 2 overleaf)

Licensing Objective	Yes Or No	Please detail the evidence supporting your representation or the reason for your representation.  Please use separate sheets if necessary
To prevent crime and disorder	YES	SEE ATTACHMENT 6 17-PHOTO OF GLASS ONGOING VERBAL SLANDER AND COMMENTS OF A SEXUAL NATURE CREATING STRESS AND ANXIETY
Public safety	140	
To prevent public nuisance	4es	SEE ATTACHMENT 1. ACTIVITY CAUSING STRESS AND MAKING ME FEEL UNWELL. NOISE WELENESS UN ACCEPTABLE AND IS A NUISANCE. ALSO SEE ATTACHMENT 2, 3 4 2 5
To protect children from harm	700	3

Please suggest any conditions that could be added to the licence to remedy your representation or other suggestions you would like the Committee to take into account.

We would like the committee to consider last orders being called at 10pm each evening with the premises being empty by 10-30pm.

Date: 25 th JULY 2018

Subject: Re: Disturbance yet again at the New Inn. Tutbury.

Date: 3 July 2018 at 14:16

To: Nicola Bills Nicola Bilis@staffordshire pnn police uk

Julia Wells Julia Wells@staffordshire pnn police uk,

Michael McHardy@eaststaffsbc gov.uk, andrew.price@eaststaffsbc gov.uk, Helen Farman-McKenna Helen McKenna@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk

#### Hi Nicola,

This is obviously good news that negotiations are in place regarding their licence but the one particular point that's concerning to me is that you state 'minor variation' to their licence? I'd have been expecting negotiations for major variations to effectively change their conditions on the licence. However, I will await the outcome in due course.

Regards,



On 2 Jul 2018, at 10:40, Nicola Bills < Nicola. Bills@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk > wrote:

I have come back on duty today, to keep you updated, I am currently in negotiations with the solicitor for the premises with them to submit a minor variation to effectively change their conditions on the licence which will dictate how they operate in a more positive manner

I have copied in the officer from Environmental Health who, I'm sure will liaise with you direct in relation to the noise issues as that side of things is dealt with by them.

The local PCSO, Julia Wells will, I'm sure be liaising direct with you and the local policing Sgt to resolve any anti-social issues.

There is an option for local residents to submit a review application to put the venue forward before the licensing committee, this is where local councillors will listen to your concerns/issues and make a decision going forward, to do this please speak to East Staffordshire Borough Council on 01283 508310, where Helen Farman-McKenna will direct you to the correct forms to complete and submit.

Kind Regards

Nicky Bills Licensing Officer Staffordshire Police

----Original Message--

From: #

Sent: 30 June 2018 12:19

To: Nicola Bills <Nicola.Bills@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk>; Julia Wells <Julia.Wells@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk>

Subject: Fwd: Disturbance yet again at the New Inn. Tutbury.

Hi Nicola,

Feeling constantly unwell, due to my recent brain haemorrhage, and my wife was with her critically ill mother, I decided to retire early on Friday the 29th of June. For once, it appeared to be all calm in the vicinity, apart from a live band at the Vine. Tutbury, which in all fairness ended around 12.20. I applied my sleep apnea machine and attempted to settle, however, minutes later, the usual fracas at the New Inn began, and continued well up until 1.30 with the relentless noise, drinking, and ridiculous behaviour and dreadfully foul language. I was assured by yourselves that after 10pm no glasses or alcohol were allowed outside. In a vain attempt to cut down on this ongoing terrible noise issue, I closed all the household windows, but still was unable to get rest I then called 111 yet again. Due to no air in my bedroom, my blood pressure had excelled to 175/95 and without question was undoubtedly down to the same recurring problems we have continually have with the New Inn and I know without question I am not the only resident Thankfully around 1:40am the revellers appeared to have departed, but I was feeling ill, dizzy, alone and very nauseous and then proceeded to vomit, due to high blood pressure levels. I almost dialled 999, as I have been instructed to, if my blood pressure exceeds 170/95. This simply cannot go on any longer, in fact, I blame the New Inn entirely for my current medical condition, which weekly allows me no rest whatsoever, no fresh air, and I am still signed off sick from my workplace since the 25th January 2018. The chances of a full recovery are nigh on impossible with the continually emotional and physical distress this has caused to me and many other Tutbury residents. I am seriously contemplating sueing the New Inn for the relentless disturbance, noise, mess and also impeding my serious medical recovery, the local Police for their lack of due care and attention and several other corporations that I have dealt with over many years to get a suitable resolve to this ongoing problem. It is simply unacceptable on every single level, and it is essential that I remain calm at all times and free from all anxiety to ensure a hopefull recovery. Rest is essential for someone with my recent medical diagnosis, and in a small village like Tutbury the Licensing laws are utterly ludicrous. The Dog and Partridge Hotel and restaurant observe the closing times, and that is just for the care and compassion to their hotel guests. Why should any other Public house in Tutbury get away with a last order service at 1am, where the revellers stock up on alcohol to enable them to continue well past 2am in the morning? If these people insist on drinking themselves into

oblivion, then surely hopping onto a bus and heading into Burton Upon Trent would be the obvious solution, where they can merrily continue until their hearts are content until 4am in the morning, without causing constant distress, anxiety and illness

I would appreciate somebody to liaise immediately with me regarding this continuing issue, as tonight I understand they have a live band on, and due to this I am having to stay with my Sister in Law in Barton Under Needwood to ensure I at least get one good nights rest. Having to leave your domaine, due to the selfish acts of others is in itself proposterous. I wonder how you would feel and react if it was you? I await your correspondance.



This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com

\* "Keeping our Communities Safe and Reassured"

The information contained in this e-mail and attachments is confidential and is intended only for the named person or organisation to which it is addressed. It is protected by copyright law and may be legally privileged. If you have received it in error please disregard and advise me immediately.

Any unauthorised disclosure or use of such information may be a breach of legislation or confidentiality. Staffordshire Police cannot accept liability for any loss or damage arising from this e-mail or attachments, from incompatible scripts or from any

E-mails sent and received from and by members of staff and officers of Staffordshire Police may be monitored for purposes including virus scanning, unauthorised e-mail usage and obscene or inappropriate material.

Staffordshire Police reserves the right to read all such material and to reject and return any material which is considered either to be a security risk or unsuitable. Any monitoring will comply with the legislation currently in force and in particular the

To find out more about our work visit www.staffordshire.police.uk 

From: N Subject: Fwd: New Inn. Tutbury Date: 6 July 2018 at 10:32

To: Noise Pollution E.S.B.C. michael mchardy@eaststaffsbc.gov.uk

#### Begin forwarded message:

From:

Date: 22 June 2018 at 22:48:35 BST

To: Nicola Bills < Nicola.Bills@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk>

Subject: Re: New Inn. Tutbury

Hi Nicola, 😗

What was the outcome of the meeting?

I'm a little concerned that I've learnt that a very loud band is apparently booked for a Saturday night in a few weekends time?

On 13 Jun 2018, at 07:48, Nicola Bills < Nicola.Bills@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk > wrote:

I have a meeting on Friday at the venue so I will let you know the outcome once Ive been.

Regards

Nicky Bills

----Original Message----

From: 🥷

Sent: 12 June 2018 22:39

To: Nicola Bills < Nicola.Bills@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk>

Subject: New Inn. Tutbury

Hi Nicola,

I am sitting in my lounge on a Tuesday evening having to listen to people's loud conversations with drinking still going on,

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com

\* "Keeping our Communities Safe and Reassured"

The information contained in this e-mail and attachments is confidential and is intended only for the named person or organisation to which it is addressed. It is protected by copyright law and may be legally privileged. If you have received it in

Any unauthorised disclosure or use of such information may be a breach of legislation or confidentiality. Staffordshire Police cannot accept liability for any loss or damage arising from this e-mail or attachments, from incompatible scripts or from any

E-mails sent and received from and by members of staff and officers of Staffordshire Police may be monitored for purposes including virus scanning, unauthorised e-mail usage and obscene or inappropriate material.

Staffordshire Police reserves the right to read all such material and to reject and return any material which is considered either to be a security risk or unsuitable. Any monitoring will comply with the legislation currently in force and in particular

From: Subject: Fwd: New Inn. Tutbury

Date: 6 July 2018 at 10:33

To: Noise Pollution E.S.B.C. michael mchardy@eaststaffsbc gov.uk

### Begin forwarded message:

From: 🔙

Date: 16 June 2018 at 11:12:30 BST

To: Nicola Bills < Nicola, Bills@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk >

Subject: New Inn. Tuthury

Hi Nicola,

Got back home last night around midnight and encountered a group of people being loud and drinking on the rear yard.

Regards,

ATTACHMENT 3

Subject: Re: Noise and swearing
Date: 24 June 2018 at 22:11

Cc: Nicola Bills Nicola Bills@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk, Julia Wells julia wells@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk

I don't know about tonight as I'm not at home, but last night was absolutely horrendous once again. Hell of a racket going on until 1:30 in the morning, and still drinking outside until this time. In the end I had to call 999 because 101 were not able to respond for 40 minutes. There was even a crowd directly outside my window arguing, loud raucous behaviour. I'm going to end up in hospital again if nothing is done soon. This cannot be acceptable in this day and age for me as a 64 year old man, having recently suffered a brain haemorrhage, which I am certain this place has been the major cause of.

Can Nicola or Julia please inform me what I have to do before I end up in hospital again?

On 24 Jun 2018, at 21:00,

Wrote

Hi

What the hell is going on at the back of the new inn

Are you ok mate



From: New Inn Tuthung

Subject: New Inn. Tutbury
Date: 11 June 2018 at 10:54

To: Nicola Bills Nicola Bills@staffordshire\_pnn\_police\_uk

Hi Nikki,

Just to inform you that there were 6/7 people on the rear yard area of the New Inn. Tutbury last evening drinking and being very loud from approximately 11:15 pm until 12:15 pm.

I was not at home Friday or Saturday so unable to report of any incidents.

Regards,



On 4 Jun 2018, at 14:03, Nicola Bills < Nicola.Bills@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk > wrote:

不会不完全中国大大大学者以内含为人为什么生态之代表的主义大学者主义大学者和主义大学者或自己之类大大学者的主义为大学者的主义为为自己的主义不由的主义的主义大大大

# "Keeping our Communities Safe and Reassured"

The information contained in this e-mail and attachments is confidential and is intended only for the named person or organisation to which it is addressed. It is protected by copyright law and may be legally privileged. If you have received it in error please disregard and advise me immediately.

Any unauthorised disclosure or use of such information may be a breach of legislation or confidentiality. Staffordshire Police cannot accept liability for any loss or damage arising from this e-mail or attachments, from incompatible scripts or from any virus transmitted.

E-mails sent and received from and by members of staff and officers of Staffordshire Police may be monitored for purposes including virus scanning, unauthorised e-mail usage and obscene or inappropriate material.

Staffordshire Police reserves the right to read all such material and to reject and return any material which is considered either to be a security risk or unsuitable. Any monitoring will comply with the legislation currently in force and in particular the Human Rights Act 1998.

To find out more about our work visit www.staffordshire.police.uk

From:
Subject: Re: New inn
Date: 2 June 2018 at 09:59

Yeah i hsd a go ladt night motorbikes parking outside myhouse on double Yellows

Hate the place ill pop round st 10 30



From:

Sent: Saturday, June 2, 2018 3:06:24 AM

To:

Subject: Re: New inn

Hi 😘

Sorry I've not been in touch before.

My address is 🗪

Which is the most undesirable address in the entire Kingdom right now. You are welcome to come round at any time.

I had Police at my house until about 2am this morning regarding these issues.

My telephone number is give me a ring and I'll arrange somethin.

Regards,

Sent from

On 27 May 2018, at 07:29,

Good morning

Just a quick message did you have any disturbance from the new inn last night or recently

With regard to noise levels

If you can let me know your address i would like to pop around and have a chat about it

Last night was another foul mouthed rant and noisey night for us

Thanks ¶



## ONGOING ISSUE

MY WIFE IS CONSTANTLY THE TARGET OF INAPPROPRIATE COMMENTS FROM THE MEN DRINKING AT THE BACK OF THE NEW INN.

WHEN LEAVING OR RETURNING HOME SHE IS SUBJECT TO VERBAL SLANDER, INAPPROPRIATE INNUENDO OF SEXUAL CONTENT WHICH IS BOTH WORRYING AND INTIMIDATING.

THIS BEHAVIOUR IS COMPLETELY UNPROVOKED AND MY WIFE CANNOT UNDERSTAND WHY SHE IS THE TARGET OF SUCH ASSAULT.

THIS CAN RESULT IN HER NOT WANTING TO LEAVE
HOME IF THE CLISTOMERS ARE USING THE BACK
OF THE PREMISES AND WHEN RETURNING HOME
GETS WORRIED ABOUT ANY POTENTIAL VERSAL
ASSAULT SHE WILL BE TARRETED WITH.

PICTURE TAKEN MAY 26 2018.

GLASS AND CIGARETTE ENDS OUTSIDE OUR

TAKES PLACE.

